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2011 -2015 McAdam 
Park operates with 
SMCC and GMC 

 
 
 
 
 

2012 – 2015 Ongoing 
dispute with residents 

regarding McAdam 
Park operations 

2006 Closure of Breakwater Rd Motocross Facility due to ongoing complaints from residents regarding noise. 

2007 
Initial land identification assessment undertaken by CoGG to identify a new site for Geelong Motocross Club (GMC). 

Dandos Rd, Avalon identified as most suitable site for relocation of GMC. 

2009 GMC decide to favour McAdam Park over the Dandos Rd development. 

2010 

CoGG at its Council meeting resolved to financially support the McAdam Park purchase. 

The purchase terms within CoGG’s resolution were unacceptable to Motorcycling Australia (MA) and the offer lapsed. 

McAdam Park is purchased by MA with contributions from Surf Coast Shire, Sporting Motorcycling Club & State Gov.  

SCS total investment $100k upfront and $100k withheld. 

CoGG resolved to support GMC at McAdam Park but defer their requests for funding until planning issues are resolved. 

2014 

MA and Barrabool Hills Community Association Inc. agree to cease activities at McAdam Park from 16 December 2015. 

Surf Coast Shire resolve to support a regional strategic land assessment for Motocross given the impending closure of 
McAdam Park. SCS total investment was $10k from withheld funds. 

2015 
CoGG resolves to support the regional land assessment. 

McAdam Park closes. 

2016 G21 Motocross Land Suitability Assessment commences and continues. 

 


